NOTICE TO ARCHITECTS, ENGINEERS, AND PLANNERS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the City of Oklahoma City has a project that requires
the services of a consulting firm.

In order to be considered, the Consultant must comply with the Resolution establishing
procedure for “Selection of Architects, Engineers, and Planners” adopted by the City
Council on November 18, 1986. a copy of which may be obtained at
http://okc.gov/departments/public-works/engineer-architect-resources/notice-to-a-e  from
the office of the Public Works Department Director.

The Project is as follows: TC-0506, Intersection Improvements — Pennsylvania Avenue at
NW 10th Street and Virginia Avenue

Scope of Work: Traffic Control/Street Enhancement

Scope of work to include the following elements: Conduct a traffic study and conceptual
alignment study for a two-lane round about at the intersection of NW10th Street and
Pennsylvania Avenue and Virginia Avenue. Conduct public input session regarding
proposed alignment and possible street enhancement amenities. Prepare a preliminary
report/conceptual plans for the improvement including lighting, pedestrian improvements,
amenities, landscaping, and drainage improvements as needed.

Fixed Limit of Construction Cost $1,398,182

As a part of your Letter of Interest, provide your understanding of the project and your
expertise and experience on similar projects. Please provide a contact name and email
address in your letter of interest.

Refer to the basic contract located on http://okc.gov/departments/public-works/engineer-
architect-resources/notice-to-a-e . All contracts with the City or its related Trusts use this
contract. Please review the contract to ensure insurance and indemnity requirements will
be met.

Please include a 254 Form with your Letter of Interest.

Time Schedule for the above project: The Preliminary Report is required within one
hundred twenty (120) days and Final Plans and Specifications in one hundred twenty (120)
days of the issuance of the Work Order. Last date for submitting Letter of Interest (four
copies of letter and all attachments and an electronic copy, provided on a flash drive)
to the Public Works Department Director, 420 W. Main Street, Suite 700, Oklahoma City,
OK 73102: priorto 5:00 p.m. August 21, 2019. Emailed submittals are not being accepted
at this time.

Eric J. Wenger, P.EX-Direct

Public Works/City Engineer



